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Coming Up

w/c 2nd October

All Week: PREVENT Week of Action

Monday 2nd October:
Y1 Upton Park Trip

Friday 6th October: 
Y4 Hawking Class Swimming
2:15 Parent Communication Group

————————

Reminders

Hot School Meals
Don’t forget to order your child’s hot school 
meals by midnight on Mondays for the 
following week ahead.
www.hotmealsonwheels.com 

School Photos
The deadline for ordering school photos is 
midnight on Sunday 8th October 2023

Secondary School Applications (Y6)
You can apply for a Secondary school place 
online at 
www.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/schooladmissions
The closing date for applications is Tuesday 
31st October 2023

Christmas Lunch
Christmas lunch will be served on Friday 8th 
December. Please order via the Forerunner 
website in the usual way by Monday  27th 
November.

Year 2 Update

Over the past week, we have had our wonderful friend Harold the 

Giraffe and his new home come to stay with us. All the children in 

the school were able to visit his new home and see Harold again 

whilst learning some fundamental PSHE/life skills. The Life Education 

educators and Harold have been teaching us all about our mental 

health, relationships and how to be healthy. Harold’s new home was 

an exciting environment to learn in, filled with great animations, 

calming lights and excellent educational content. 

Noah from Year 2 said, ”I liked when we got to learn about our 

feelings and how to keep healthy.”

Greta from Year 2 said, ”I was really excited about going in the tent.” 

Here are some of the teacher’s comments: 

We can’t wait to have him back again next year!

Miss Vahidi

(SMSC lead)

http://www.hotmealsonwheels.com/
http://www.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/schooladmissions


Your child will have brought home their log-in PIN for Boomreader 
by now and we would encourage everyone who can to download 
the app and start logging their child’s reading. Thank you to all 
those parents that have already done this it really does help the 
class teacher see how their children are practising their reading at 
home and at school. Remember this is a free app and it reduces 
our use and dependence on paper and managing all those diaries.
Boom reader is in use across hundreds of schools and is an award 
winning piece of educational software that helps teachers and also 
further motivates children, particularly those that sometimes need 
an extra incentive to read. When children read they are awarded 
Gems and this can be up to twice a day. They are awarded 
randomly between 1-3 each time, just to keep it a little more 
interesting for the children. You can log in with/ or as your child 
and have fun with the avatar creator and reward cards.
There is more information on our approach to reading and 
Boomreader here:
• https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/reading/
• https://go-read.co.uk/parents/

So please log on over the weekend and let’s get started. Teachers 
are already using it to record the reading of your child in school.
If you need another log on or pin for your child please just ask your 
child’s teacher and if you have any questions ask them or me 
through: office@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk marking the 
message Boomreader

Thank you
Kris Winthorpe

------------

Accessing Maths Flex

Autumn 1 
Home Learning Reminders

Year R
Task 3 w/c 2nd October: Record yourself 
performing your favourite Nursery Rhyme 
(upload to tapestry)

Year 1
Welly Walk Journals to be handed in by 
Monday 16th October

Year 2
‘Hero’ Information Page 
to be handed in Monday 16th October

Year 3
English Castle project due in Monday 16th 
October

Year 4
‘Toot… and Come In’ Diary due in Monday 
9th October

Year 5
‘Chemical Chaos’ Project due in Monday 
16th October

Year 6
‘Mr Nobody’ Bird Project due in Monday 
16th October

https://hillviewprimary.co.uk/reading/
https://go-read.co.uk/parents/
mailto:office@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http://www.ebay.co.uk/itm/LADIES-BANANAMAN-COSTUME-80s-FILM-TV-CARTOON-COMIC-SUPERHERO-FANCY-DRESS-OUTFIT-/271512291923&psig=AFQjCNE5kO0Vl5TzibpSQl1hXLn2pdn-1A&ust=1494594408378717
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http://www.mix97.com/morningcrew/local-hero-on-mix-97/hero-cartoon/&psig=AFQjCNFQHWpF8Tdqw2cngegb6bn5EwIW9g&ust=1494594354153278


Please visit dorsetyouth.com
which holds a wealth of 
information about resources 
and help for young people in the Dorset and 
BCP areas.  It has been designed by young 
people for young people.  

BCHA Domestic Abuse Support
Drop-Ins:

Kinson Library, Wimborne Road, BH11 9AW 
- Every Thursday between 11:00 and 1:00
Cornerstone Baptist Church, Holloway Ave, 
West Howe, BH11 9JR. Every Monday from 
10am–12 midday
West Howe Children's Centre, 29 Moore 
Avenue, BH11 8AU. Every Tuesday between 
10am-12pm
YMCA Bournemouth, 56 Westover Rd, BH1 
2BS. Every Monday between 3pm-5pm

School Nursing Team

Place2Be

Please see the information leaflets below regarding Place2Be 

support for parents and children in school.

https://dorsetyouth.com/


Harvest Festival

The school will be celebrating Harvest Festival on Monday 9th 
October during our assembly, and we would kindly request 
donations of food to be brought into school in the morning to your 
child’s class.

The donations of food will support Hope for Food, which is a 
charity that supports local families in need. To support this, we are 
asking for donations of foods such as tins, packets and boxes all 
which can be given to the charity to distribute. (Please see the 
information below, no perishable goods please).

Every year you generously provide a wonderful array of produce 
which is displayed for all the children to see but also this kindness 
benefits so many people in hardship.

----------

Congratulations!

We are really excited to share with you that Evelyn C and Sophia S 
in Year 4 have both signed on for AFC Bournemouth Emerging 
Talent under 10s Football after getting through two trials!

They are very happy little cherries and we wish them the very best 
of luck with their training and progression! Very well done girls!

Pupil Absence

If your child is going to be absent from 
school please contact the school office:
Tel: 01202 514109 
E-mail: office@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk 
If leaving a message or sending an e-mail 
please give the following information:-
Child’s name, Class/Year Group
Reason for Absence—e.g. high temperature, 
sore throat, sickness etc. and if you are 
taking them to the GP then please give this 
information too.
Please refer to the following link for advice 
regarding whether to keep your child away 
from school if they are unwell.
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-
for-school/

Karate Lessons (Y3 – Y6)

Wisepay App

We are pleased to inform you that we have 

enabled the Wisepay App. The organisation 

code you will need to log in is 91893191

Please click here for parent support.

We recommend that parents login on the 

website first and confirm all details before 

using the app. Whilst this is not necessary it 

should make things easier.

----------

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://www.wisepay-software.com/parent-support/


Uniform Preloved & NEW!

We regularly re-stock the rail at the main 
Office with pre-loved uniform at great prices.
New Uniform orders can be placed 
via messenger or our email (details on our 
price list). 
Payment can be made by cash, card or bank 
transfer.

How to reach us:

Facebook
www.facebook.com/hillview.primaryptfa/

Email
Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk

PTFA Update

Classlist Update

Existing members 
All children have been  moved into their new classes on classlist. If 
you have a sibling that has just started in Reception, please add them 
to your current profile.
New Reception parents without siblings in school or new users yet 
to sign up
Please sign up using the link below, this platform (there is an app 
too) is used for most of our fundraising events throughout the year. 
Any questions, please reach out to us for help.
https://classlist.page.link/7Vqygkc1avk5kXUR9 

We have to confirm with the school office prior to approving new 
users, so please bear with us while we do this.

Wonka Golden Ticket Extravaganza 
(Friday 29th September)

The bars have been handed out to the 
children today.
Many, many thanks as always for your continued support!!!

1st Prize- £100 cash!
2nd Prize- £50 cash!
3rd  Prize- A Family Cinema Ticket for 2 adults and 2 children
4th & 5th - Book Vouchers

Get in touch if you find a GOLDEN TICKET!

Adult only Quiz Night 
(Friday 20th October 7:30 – 10:30)

Link for tickets on classlist:
https://app.classlist.com/events/#/events/view/1028050969

Our Next PTFA Meeting
(Thursday 5th Oct 7:30 @ the Crown Pub)
We are looking forward to our first General meeting which will be on 
Thursday 5th Oct, 7.30pm at the Crown pub.
Everyone welcome, come along and join us. Xx

AGM Update – New Members Welcome
Following on from a brilliant AGM last week, we can now reveal our 
new/old members!!

Chair - Rachel Herring
Co-Chair - Sam Anderson-Parker
Secretary - Paulina Page-Smith
Treasurer - Alistair Paton
General Committee Members - Lorraine Davies, Jen Coulter, Michelle 
Birkett (assistant treasurer role) and Jo Smith.

We also recruited quite a few PTFA Lite members too, so thank you!

https://www.facebook.com/hillview.primaryptfa/
mailto:Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk
https://classlist.page.link/7Vqygkc1avk5kXUR9
https://app.classlist.com/events/#/events/view/1028050969


Do you need childcare before and after school?

BCP Council can help you find breakfast and after school clubs for 
your child. Many childcare providers and childminders will take your 
child to school and collect them at the end of the day, providing a 
complete wrap-around care service. 

Most working parents can claim Tax-Free Childcare to help with 
costs, whilst your child can complete homework or enjoy sports, arts 
and crafts with their friends. 

With a Tax-Free Childcare account, working parents 
will:
• get an extra £2 for every £8 paid in
• get up to £2000 per child, per year or up to £4000 if your child 

is disabled
• pay for childcare for children up to 11 years or 17 years if they 

have a disability.

Find more information here on the Family Information Directory.

BCP Council Contact Details:
T. 01202 093131
E. familyinformation@bcpcouncil.gov.uk 
W. bcpcouncil.gov.uk/childcare 
Don’t miss out - subscribe to our weekly newsletter covering all 
things family at: bcpcouncil.gov.uk/emailnews 

    
----------------

WIZARDS
29 September 2023 

YR – Daisy S
YR – Elea Y
YR – Otis V
Y1 – Luke A

Y1 – Bertie P
Y1 – Marcell Z

Y2 – Leo Z
Y2 – Holly N

Y2 – Isabelle C
Whole of Year 3

Y4 – Max F
Y4 – Rowan M

Y4 – Edi D
Y5 – Olivia H-R

Y5 – Malik Z
Y6 – Ruby M

 

Awards

Y5 – Barney N – ADDER Badge
Y5 – Freya M – SMILE Badge

Well done!

The Hodgeheg – Dick King-Smith

Max is a hedgehog who lives with his 

family in a nice little home, but it's on the 

wrong side of the road from the Park 

where there's a beautiful lily pond and 

plenty of juicy slugs, worms and snails! 

The busy road is dangerous but Max is 

determined to make his way across. If 

humans can do it, why can't hedgehogs? 

His first attempt ends in a nasty bump on 

the head and, when Max tries to speak, he 

realises his words are all mixed up. He is 

no longer a hedgehog but a hodgeheg! 

Recommended Read Book of the week (Y2)

https://fid.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/family-information-directory/information/childcare/tax-free-childcare
http://www.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/childcare
http://www.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/emailnews
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